ROSS AND CROMARTY SPORTS COUNCIL

AGM 

THURSDAY 16th May 2013    8 PM Dingwall Academy, Dingwall

 Present

Jim Hyslop, Jack Murray, Joan Maxwell, Jenny Maclennan, Brenda Burnett, Jeni Birks, Marisa Astill-Brown, Ronnie MacDonald, David Munro, David Ogilvie, Garry Bain, Sandy Gall, Angela Hamilton, Kate Lackie, Julie Cleghorn, Cllr. Ian Cockburn, Roy Sinclair, Margaret Farmer
1. Welcome      Jack Murray welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
2. Apologies 

Jeannie Graham, Lynne Fraser, Milton and District Bowling Club, Leslie Jones, Fiona Graham, Tom Heath, Cllr Jamie Stone, Keith Pickering, Lochcarron Sailing Club, John and Evelyn Waring, Cllr Graham MacKenzie, Glenda MacKay, Willie MacKay.
3. Minutes AGM 2012 & Matters Arising- (none)
Minutes approved with addition of Joan Maxwell to list of apologies. 

Proposed: Margaret Farmer       Seconded: Roy Sinclair
4. Chairman’s Report

2012/13 has been a very successful year. Through our normal meetings and communications a large amount of funding has been sent out. Thanks go to Joan, Jim and Jenny for their efforts on behalf of RCSC. The support of the executive committee to the office bearers is also much appreciated, as is the support from the member clubs especially the excellent turnout on awards night.
5. Treasurer’s Report
Sports fund balance stands at approximately £1,306 after committed grants. The main Highland Council funding is expected shortly. Total expenditure for the year was £16,862.09, similar to last year, leaving an operating balance of £9,229.05. £1,500 has been transferred to the travel fund from the membership fees. As usual we maintain a reasonable operating balance but there are no significant surpluses as approximately £9,000 of grants are outstanding. Thanks go, once again, to Alistair MacBain our volunteer accountant, for auditing our accounts.
6. ASC’s Report
Julie Cleghorn presented Darren Reid’s report and Tain Community Hub leaflets were distributed. John Waring from Tain Tennis Club has been going around all the primary schools to allow parents to teach level 1 tennis in after-school clubs. East Sutherland Athletics Club had 60 children at their first open session. They had a very successful open day on 4th April, with 150 people through the door, mostly primary age pupils and their parents. Recruiting and managing volunteers remains a priority.
7. Grant Aid Funding Levels/Membership Fees
Motion proposed to allow RCSC option to raise membership fees to £30 or more from 1st April 2014. 

Proposed: Roy Sinclair     Seconded: Sandy Gall         Agreed unanimously.

Jim reminded everyone that we are not here to make money out of clubs and we hope not to have to use it. Funding cap proposed at £750. This is to be reviewed after the end of the 3rd financial quarter. This is for club’s  information only and does not need to be ratified. 

8. HSDA Update
Joan gave an in-depth report. HSDA is the umbrella group for all 8 sports councils in the Highland area. Projects over the years have included the setup of Coaching Highland, which was very successful, until SportScotland withdrew the £40k funding. It was then a company ltd by guarantee and self-supporting. HSDA used to look at SportScotland projects and ventures. Unfortunately the number of attendees at meetings was reducing to the extent that more officials were there than local sports council representatives. A discussion paper was drawn up and a questionnaire distributed to the 8 SCs, but they were unable to find a way forward. At the last meeting in April, it was agreed that the SCs would approve that HSDA should be put in abeyance. This situation is to be reviewed in future and reactivated if required. Current assets are £535.81. This account is to remain active. HSDA have a club of the year award, which can be awarded at Highland Highlife Seminar every 2 years. Sutherland, Inverness, Badenoch and Strathspey, and Nairn SC’s are in agreement with this. Motion Proposed: Jenny Maclennan    Seconded: Jim Hyslop   Agreed unanimously

9. Appointment of Independent Examiner      A. MacBain happy to do it again next year.
10.  Election of Executive Committee    The following executive committee members were elected:
· Chairman – Jack Murray     Proposed: Joan Maxwell      Seconded: Jenny Maclennan
· Vice-Chair – Joan Maxwell      Proposed: Sandy Gall      Seconded: Jack Murray

· Secretary – Jenny Maclennan       Proposed: Jack Murray Seconded: Joan Maxwell

· Treasurer – Jim Hyslop       Proposed: Roy Sinclair        Seconded: Sandy Gall
· Ordinary Members – Margaret Farmer, Roy Sinclair, David Ogilvie, Garry Bain, Sandy Gall, Angela Hamilton        Proposed: Joan Maxwell       Seconded: Jack Murray

Joan thanked Inverness Rowing Club for the invitation to their 25th Anniversary event. During a great evening, it was explained how the club was founded in 1988 by the 8 original members of the Rogie Falls Boat Club. Currently they have 2 members in the GB squad. 

11. AOCB
Jack to attend UHI networking meeting on May 8th re: their potential sports hub, which would be a very large development. They are sounding out clubs re: requirement for facilities. Interest to be declared by 31st May. Clubs to be emailed website details.
12. Date of Next Meeting 
22nd August 2013  24th October 2013         Jack thanked everyone for coming and closed the meeting. Roy thanked Jack for his proficient handling of the meeting.

